HOUSE OF DELEGATES
WEST VIRGINIA LEGISLATURE

BUILDING T, ROCM M-212
1900 KANAWHA BLVD., EAST
CHARLESTON, WV 25305-0470
PHONE (304} 340-3200

February 5, 2014

The Honorable Ear] Ray Tomblin
Governor

State of West Virginia

State Capitol

Charleston, West Virginia 25305

Dear Governor Tomblin:

As we are all aware, our citizens continue to lack confidence in the safety of our water
system within the areas affected by the recent chemical spill into the Elk River. We believe there are
important steps that we should take now, working together, to restore that confidence.

The National Guard has done a fremendous job in testing water at key points throughout the
system, and this testing has been usefu! in determining the level of contamination in the water mains
serving our citizens. At the same time, more localized testing by an independent lab would be useful
to determine the level of the chemicals in individual homes. We believe that it is important that, at
the very least, a representative sample of homes in the affected nine counties be individually tested to
determine whether unacceptable levels of chemicals remain in drinking water.

Therefore, we respectfully request that state agencies initiate representative sampling within
homes in each of the nine affected counties. We further recommend that West Virginia American
Water be requested to fund such testing, but that the testing be overseen by the appropriate state
agency.



